Remembrance Sunday Arrangements for 2024
Reported by Cllr G Owen (GO)

Current Arrangements

Following an appeal from a local resident, an action was given to GO in December 2022 (Minute 328/22 b) to ‘investigate options for further measures to commemorate Armistice Day/Remembrance Sunday’.  As a result of this action 2 x Tommy Statues (1 x male, 1 x female @ £175 ea) and 20 x lamppost poppies (@£5 ea) were purchased at a total cost of £450.  This came out of the Parish Council funds.  The intention was that the statues would be placed on the Memorial Garden and the Poppies would be distributed equally throughout the Parish villages.  Unfortunately, the poppies were only distributed around the Memorial Gardens, 5 each on either side of the road in each direction.  Whilst this was not the original intention, the display drew many positive comments from residents and it was anticipated that more would be purchased in readiness for 2024.  

It was evident from 2023 that more poppies would be needed to provide better coverage throughout the parish.

It is also worth noting that it is the 80th anniversary of D-Day and it was intended to commemorate this in the Parish.

Cllr Dr Drakakis-Smith stated that she had been told by Wrinehill residents they were disappointed there were none in Wrinehill.  This situation was also the same in Balterley, although no adverse comments had been received from Balterley ward residents.  Coincidentally, GO received positive comments from Wrinehill residents about the display!


Planned 2024 Arrangements.

Following Cllr Dr Drakakis-Smith comments and a recognition that more poppies and statues were needed, it was intended that 3 further sets of Tommy statues would be purchased for the following locations at a cost of 3 x £350 = £1050

1. Wrinehill - Green opposite the Hand and Trumpet / Council noticeboard alongside the bench
2. Balterley – Green alongside the council noticeboard
3. Betley – Green at the bottom of East Lawns
GO has received an email offer of 20% discount if these are purchased before 31 March, taking total cost from £1050 to £840.On that basis, and bearing in mind that the Parish Council can reclaim the VAT, it was considered that a further pair of silhouettes should be acquired so a pair can be placed each side on the green area at the bottom of East Lawns.

The proposed sites are shown below:
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Wrinehill by the Speed Sign 	Balterley (each side of seat or by Notice Board)
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East Lawns (around the bedded area)   East Lawns (around the bedded area)
Additionally it was thought that a further 100 poppies would be needed to ensure good coverage of the Parish, including ‘side’ roads such as Church Lane and Den Lane.  This would cost a further £500.

Following the generosity of the Betley Bonfire Committee in providing funds for other projects, it was intended that they be approached as a source of funding for the plans.  Unfortunately, thanks to the actions of a Parish Councillor acting independently of the Parish Council, it has been confirmed that the Bonfire Committee will no longer support funding applications whilst this councillor remains in post.   

The options I think we need to consider are:

1. Leave the statues and poppy count as is for 2024 and keep to the 2023 arrangements with a notice in the Parish Magazine / Council Website / Village Social Media explaining why the commemoration cannot be extended
2. Keep the statues in place at the memorial garden and spread the 20 poppies through the 3 villages (2 on the village green then 6 per village)
3. Move the statues and the poppies through the 3 villages in the parish in rotation
4. Approach local individuals / businesses to see if they would consider sponsoring / purchasing items with a list of these generous donors being given prominence

I would strongly suggest we go for option 4 with an explanation as why we are having to take this approach.  It is deeply frustrating and annoying to me that the actions of one parish councillor can derail such an important commemoration, especially given how well it has been received by residents of the Parish.  

I would urge the Parish Councillor to reflect on their actions and determine if there is a way of repairing the damage created to this important relationship with the Bonfire Committee.

Members have already agreed that, given the increase in the precept, it would not be appropriate for the Parish Council to meet the cost of these additional commemorative items.

Cllr Gareth Owen
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